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 DISPOSITION:  APPLICATION APPROVED 
 
  On July 20, 2010, Portland General Electric Company (PGE) filed an 
application (Application) with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) for 
the approval of transfer of customers and facilities to the Canby Utility Board (the CUB), 
under a contract among PGE, the City of Canby (Canby), and the CUB, allocating to 
the CUB certain service territory and customers in Clackamas County.  This application was 
submitted under ORS 758.430 and OAR 860-025-0015.  PGE requests approval of its 
application to prevent unnecessary duplication of facilities. 
 
 On September 13, 2010, Commission Staff (Staff) filed correspondence in 
response to the application.  Staff concludes that the application is in the public interest 
and recommends that the Commission approve the application. 
 

I. BACKGROUND 
 
 On April 4, 1962, PGE and Canby entered into an agreement concerning 
the allocation of electric service territory, which was approved by Commission Order 
No. 38537.  Canby subsequently transferred all of its powers and duties to construct, 
acquire, expand, and operate the electric system to the CUB, by charter amendment, 
effective January 2, 1969. 
 
 PGE and the CUB entered into an amendment (Amendment No. 1) to the 
agreement, which makes certain modifications to the agreement.  The Amendment was 
approved by Commission Order No. 98-356. 
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 Under the terms of the Amended Agreement, the CUB may provide 
electric service within any territory annexed to the City of Canby upon purchase of 
facilities used by PGE for the purpose of providing electric service to such territory and 
transfer of customers within the territory to the CUB.1 
 

II. DISCUSSION 
 

 This application relates to PGE transferring customers and facilities to the 
CUB and for three annex parcels of property adjusting PGE’s service territory as 
specifically described in PGE’s application.2  Commission approval is needed for PGE to 
transfer the customers and facilities to the CUB and for the service territory allocation to 
be adjusted. 
 
 PGE explains in its application that the CUB is the sole provider of 
electric service within the city limits and that the CUB is best able to provide that service.  
Any attempt by a neighboring utility to construct new electric facilities or permit old 
facilities to remain in the area to service these customers would be duplicative and 
wasteful.3 
 

III. CONCLUSION 
 
 The CUB and PGE each provide utility service to customers by the 
distribution of electricity.  We recognize both companies’ desire to prevent duplication of 
electric utility facilities as mentioned in the parties’ agreement and amendment.  We 
believe the CUB can provide economical service to these territories for the reason that it 
will be providing exclusive service within those areas, preventing the duplication of 
facilities.   
 
 We find that the proposed territory allocation change as requested by 
Portland General Electric Company is reasonable and is not contrary to the public 
interest.  The application meets the requirements of ORS 758.430, and should be granted 
in its entirety. 
 
 

                                                 
1 See Attachment 2 to Application. 
2 Application at 2-3. 
3 Application at 4. 




